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 INTERPRETATION SUMMARY 
 
 
 
Many years ago, the plumbing code permitted the use of internally tinned copper pipe 
as an approved material for gas piping.  Copper tubing has never been an approved 
material for gas piping.  Natural gas has a corrosive effect on copper because of its 
sulfur content.  Typically, the tubing is eaten away on the inside with no visible clues of 
the damage on the outside. Eventually, the tubing becomes so brittle that vibration such 
as might be caused by the operation of a connected appliance can cause the tube to 
break. Therefore, it is a long standing policy of this department and of Kansas Gas 
Service, when an inspector or serviceperson discovers copper tubing being used in a 
gas pipe system, it is a violation that must be immediately corrected.  There is no 
grandfathering of this material due to the potential hazard involved. 
 
 


